

SCHOOL NEWSLETTER

EDITION #4

1st April 2021

End of Term Thank you

Thank you to our whole community for a wonderful Term 1 and a great start to this school year. Although it was delayed by a week, much has been achieved by our staff and students. We can all be very proud of the way the children have worked so far.

We are continuing to grow as a community and have a total of 497 children at the school. It is always a pleasure speaking to parents and children before and after school each day. It's a great opportunity to get to know our families and is always the highlight of our day.

P&C

Another positive aspect of our community is the support provided to our school, especially by our P&C. These committed parents have been very proactive in establishing a P&C at our school and starting fundraising efforts. The sausage sizzle and bake sale at the recent state election was very successful with just over \$1100 being raised. The P&C is also receiving regular deposits from the Containers for Change initiative which is very promising. If you haven't already 'liked' their Facebook page, please do so.

Staff Farewells

It is with sadness that we say goodbye to our school officer Kyllie Kendrick. Kyllie was successful in winning the Level 2 school officer position at Brabham PS and she will also have the opportunity to take on some of the MCS role. I would like to thank Kyllie for all that she has done at CVPS and I wish her all the very best for the new opportunity at Brabham PS.

Harry Rowe (gardener) and Erin Reimer (Education Assistant Balga 5) will be taking leave in Term 2 as they have been offered an opportunity in Broome for 3 months. All the best to them and I look forward to seeing them back for Term 3.

End of Term

School holidays commence on Friday 2 April 2021. We would like to wish all students and families a safe and enjoyable break. We look forward to welcoming students back to school for Term 2 on Monday 19 April.

George Craig

PRINCIPAL

Term one report from our Student Councillors

Welcome all to our first Student Council report. This term we have surveyed students of all year levels and asked them 'What was the best thing about term 1?'.

"I love coming to school and learning new things each day!" said Charlize Barnaid from B4. "I love riding the bikes," quoted Ellis Sharp from B4. In the Balga block, students have been introduced to pencil gip. The students have used playdoh to help their hands mould objects and grip tightly. "I like playing with playdoh," explained Isabelle Lehman from B4.

Harmony Week was a fun day for students in Djaril. "Harmony Week was good because I got to see other people cultures." quoted Akanksha Kalyankar from D3.

'Go Noodle' is a great way for students to bring out their silliness in a respectful and fun way. "Go Noodle is fun because it makes me feel active." explained Nick Gao from D2. "It works like a brain break and a timeout when students have a hard maths concept or need some rest from their work."

"Swimming is a great opportunity to learn new things with friends." quoted Penny Watson in W1. Just like Penny, many other Wornt students believe that school activities like Run Club, swimming lesson, World Maths Day and Ride 2 School day are fun activities that enhance your chance of learning with friends and classmates.

This semester in Kardan, we have had a lot of extracurricular activities to support our learning. Kardan students visited the Shipwrecks and Maritime museum to support their learning in class.

"The excursion helped me with history in class." said Umar for K3. "I enjoyed it because I got to see lots of artefacts and old stuff." explained Riley Moore in K4. "My favourite thing this semester was swimming lessons because it is fun, enjoyable and supports my learning." said Jessica Rustia from K3. "I liked World Maths Day because I got to compete with other factions." Ollie Annall from K3 told us.

There are lots of exciting things that have happened this term, and we look forward to sharing more in Term 2. If you see us around the playground and have any ideas, please come and share them with us.

Student Councillors

Agam, Sophie, Yashica and Arnesh